
Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo, and Members of the House 

Health Committee, thank you for the opportunity to provide proponent testimony on House 

Bill 248. 

  

My name is Tina Evans and I am a retired home health/mental health social worker and case 

manager. I support House Bill 248 because the freedom and liberty of each individual person or 

parent of a child to decide what medical procedure to have or not have is of the utmost importance.  

 

When the State of Ohio refuses to produce the data by which they have determined covid-19 to be so 

deadly yet pushes a vaccine narrative that the shots are safe and effective without sufficient length of 

time to have this data, something is very wrong. The VAERS website is proof that there are 

dangerous reactions to these shots. 

 

The governor’s decisions are not based on health, they are based on continued power, control and 

pushing a message of fear to take a shot. Once this freedom of choice is taken from us, I am 

extremely concerned that there will be another freedom, and so on, that will be under attack until we 

won’t recognize the United States of America any longer. 

 

This is such an assault on individual liberty and freedom of choice. I fear greatly for current and 

future generations and that they will not grow up in the USA I did. I request that you continue your 

work on this bill and greatly appreciate all that you have done so far. 

  

Thank you once again for this opportunity to provide testimony on the need for and urgency of 

House Bill 248. 

  

Sincerely,  

Tina M Evans 

1230 St Rt 314 South 

Mansfield, Ohio 44903 

 


